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UConn issues drought advisory 

Tuesday, September 14, 2010

By MIKE SAVINO 

Chronicle Staff Writer 

STORRS — With the area continuing to suffer from a lack of precipitation, the University of Connecticut has issued a Stage III drought advisory.

Richard Miller, director of UConn’s office of environmental policy, said the advisory, issued Monday, is the highest level issued since UConn began its new methods of monitoring water levels a few years ago.

He said a Stage III drought advisory in​cludes the same restrictions as the Stage II advisory that was issued last month and serves as a warning that water levels continue to drop.

“It re-emphasizes the fact that we’ve reached a new place,” he said, referring to water levels in the Willimantic River.

He added UConn’s drought advisories and other measures automatically take effect when water flow reaches certain levels, as determined by gauges in the Fenton and Willimantic rivers.

UConn typically receives 25 percent of its water from the Fenton River, with the remaining 75 percent coming from the Willimantic River.

But Miller said UConn stopped drawing water from its Fenton Ri​ver wells in June after water levels were too low.

He said the Fenton River is a smaller river and can reach lower flow levels much sooner than the Willimantic River, prompting UConn to make the move.

Prior to UConn’s new plans for water management, excess water use by the university resulted in massive fish kills in a dried-up section of the Fenton River during a drought period in 2005.

Miller said many users of UConn’s water system, which services the campus and some Mansfield properties, assumed small amounts of rain earlier this month were enough to bring water levels back to normal.

“It really takes a while to come out of a drought,” he said, although he said a change in season can help the situation.

He said trees and plants use less water as the “growing season” comes to an end while rain totals typically increase.

But, he said “ it may take a while into the fall” before UConn can completely lift the drought advisories.

Miller said UConn will continue to find ways conserve water, and will also maintain the following restrictions: 

• Lawn watering for all univer​sity and non-university users is limited to four hours or less per day, and only between the hours of 5 to 9 a.m. and 7 to 9 p.m. Athletic fields can be watered for up to two hours per day during the same time periods. 

• Private or public pools must be filled only with water deliv​ered by a non-university source. 

• Car washing is prohibited and UConn is closing its wash bay for university vehicles until further notice. 

• Use of ornamental or display fountains is prohibited. 

• Washing or wetting down streets, roadways, driveways or parking areas is banned unless required by a local public health authority. 

• The use of UConn water for dust management at a construc​tion site is banned and construc​tion managers must provide water from an off-site source. 

• Use of a hydrant sprinkler is banned. 

• Water main flushing will be only used to address water- qual​ity issues.
